# KING CABIRA THES

VOLUME V, No. 26 October 6, 1978

## 1) THANKSGIVING 1978

Our national Thanksgiving Day is Monday, October 9th. All offices and centres of the College will be closed on that day. Regular classes resume on Tuesday, the 10th.

H.E.P.

#### 2) MEETING OF COLLEGE COUNCIL

V.C.C. Council will not meet next Wednesday, October 11th. The next regular meeting of Council is scheduled for Wednesday, October 25th.

H.E.P.

## 3) VINTAGE RADIO

Susan Witter would like to talk to anyone who participated in the Canadian Association for Adult Education - C.B.C. sponsored CITIZENS' FORUM broadcasts in the Forties or early Fifties.

Please contact Susan at 874-3537.

R.F.C.

# Your Help Works-The United Way.



King Edward Campus

## 4) CES WORKSHOPS AND COURSES

Please see faculty bulletin board for details on the new courses and workshops offered by CES at UBC in November and December.

R.F.C.



"When I predict famine, we get famine. When I predict war, we get war. When I predict victory, we get victory. But when I predict sunshine, we get rain."

#### 5) NOSTALGIA IS SWEEPING THE NATION!

If you've always wanted to try the Charleston, the Bunny Hop, or the Lambeth Walk, join us when the Roaring Twenties roar again at the College Foundations' "FUNDO FOLLIES", November 4th at 8:30 p.m.

FOOD, FUN AND FROLIC UNLIMITED!

WATCH THIS SPACE FOR FURTHER DETAILS.

R.F.

#### 6) POSITION POSTINGS

Department Heads, Mathematics and Science; College Foundations Department and Co-ordinators; English Language Training Department.

Notices relating to the postings of these positions have been pinned on the faculty notice boards.

R.F.C.

## 7) CHAIRMAN, TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

On the recommendation of the Committee struck for that purpose, College Principal, A.S. Manera has appointed E. Colin Casey as Chairman of the Training and Development Division for a second period of three years from January 1, 1979 to December 31, 1981.

Mr. Casey has served the College and, in particular, this Campus, well for a long time and I take pleasure in offering him our congratulations on his re-appointment.

Thank you, Colin, and congratulations!

H.E.P.



#### 8) STUDENT SURVEY

You will all have received Dr. Denholm's recent letter concerning the Student Survey. As he has indicated, your co-operation and enthusiasm are essential if the survey is to produce the data required to complete the job of the Market Research Task Force. Indeed, the recommendations of the Task Force will have a powerful impact on the planning process over the next few years.

The Student Survey will provide the College with a data base which heretofore has not been available. It will provide the College - and us as a Campus - with invaluable information with respect to the community we serve.

I know it will cause a disruption - it's a nuisance when instructional time is so short. But I'm convinced it will be worth it.

I know we can count on all of you to elicit the support of your students in completing the survey to the best of their abilities.

Please return the surveys to Rita Shelley, or to me, or to the Main Office as soon as possible after completion. The task of gathering the surveys college-wide, key-punching of data, doing computer runs, etc., is a "horrendous" job, which must begin immediately.

Many thanks for your help, co-operation and patience.

J.D.B. -

on behalf of the Market Research Task Force

